
Reimbursed another four Beneficiaries of funds from the IPARD Program under 
the Fifth Public Call (03/2011) 

 

 
 

Following the successful realization of the investment, four Beneficiaries who have 
signed with the Agency Contracts for allocation of funds from the IPARD Program 
under Public Call 03/2011 have obtained funds for rural development.   
 
The Agency for Financial Support of the Agriculture and Rural Development has paid 
297.197,00 denars to the Beneficiary Ismail Sadiku from Resen for reconstruction of 
orchards. Out of the totally paid funds, 222.897,50 denars are funds from the EU 
budget and 74.299,50 denars are from the budget of RM. 
 
The Beneficiary IF Bujar Zeneli from Resen was reimbursed an amount of 189.416,50 
denars, out of which 142.062,50 denars are from the EU budget, while 47.354,00 
denars are from the budget of RM. The funds are intended for reconstruction of 
orchards. 
 
The Beneficiary IF Marijana Radevska from Resen, for reconstruction of orchards 
was reimbursed an amount of 177.466.50 denars, out of which 133.100,00 denars are 
from the EU budget, while 44.366.50 denars are from the budget of RM. 
 
The Agency has paid 192.780,00 denars to the Beneficiary IF Sefula Ljumani from 
Resen for reconstruction of orchards. Out of the totally paid funds, 144.585,00 denars 
are funds from the EU budget and 48.195,00 denars are from the budget of RM. 
 
 
 
 


